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Summary:

The Supreme People's Assembly suggests that a joint meeting of both North Korea and
South Korea be organized in Seoul or Pyongyang in 1955. 
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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

On October 30, the 8th session of the Supreme People's Assembly closed.

Comrade  Hong Myeong-hui [sic], the Vice-President of the Council of Ministers,
discussed the law on the creation of local state institutions. 

In the closing session, [the members of the Supreme People's Assembly] voted for
call upon all workers, peasants, intellectuals, students, merchants, representatives in
the South Korean Parliament, to all parties and mass organizations, to [all] officers
and soldiers in the puppet army, as well as to all the people in the state leadership, to
organize a joint session [of the two parliaments] in Seoul or Pyongyang in 1955.  

[They requested that] this session be attended by representatives of the South
Korean Parliament and of the Supreme People's Assembly, or by the representatives
of all parties and mass organizations in both parts.

Signed 
Ambassador Tatu Jianu


